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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, JUNE 28, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Daniels, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONER ABSENT: Commissioner Barbara Major 
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.

Deslie Isidore reported that the Collaborative, a group of small business owners that share a common purpose the acquisition of economic equity and parity for all local small and disadvantage businesses in the City of New Orleans, hosted its 2nd Annual Spirit of Collaboration Award Event on Saturday, June 25, 2016 at the Peoples Health New Orleans Jazz Market on Oretha Castle Haley Blvd.

Deslie Isidore stated that the event celebrated distinguish individuals and businesses making positive impacts to the small and disadvantaged business enterprise community private and public agencies business political and volunteer services.


Deslie Isidore stated that she was proud to announce that the RTA received The Agency Award for its Commitment to Equity and Inclusion for DBE’s and Small Business for the 2nd consecutive year. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
MAY 24, 2016
Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the minutes of May 24, 2016.  Verbal Motion 16-031 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

Chairman Longoria thanked the RTA and DBE Department for their efforts in getting the Award from the Collaborative.


Justin Augustin stated that the City of New Orleans has allowed the RTA to proceed with Bus Shelters and Benches through the Fast Start Process, a shortened version of the City approving every shelter and every bench that the RTA puts out on the street and the RTA was meeting with the City New Orleans today at 3:00 p.m. to discuss this process.

Chairman Longoria thanked Justin Augustine for working with the City of New Orleans on Fast Tracking the Bus Shelters.

RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
No Report.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:
Commissioner Wegner stated that the Jefferson Parish Department of Transit Administration has partnered with Ochsner Health System, Transdev, and the Jefferson Parish Economic Development Commission (JEDCO) to create a new $1.1-million-dollar public transportation transfer and terminal facility on Jefferson Highway that serves the growing Ochsner Medical Center complex. 
Commissioner Wegner stated that Jefferson Parish applied for a Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) grant in the amount of $17,856,209 to support the new Jefferson Highway Corridor. The grant request included road improvements, pedestrian walkways, beautification efforts, new green technology buses, and a new transit station. 
Commissioner Wegner stated that Warner Thomas, President and Chief Executive Officer, Ochsner Health System said, “In 2015, people from all 50 states and more than 80 countries traveled to Ochsner to receive life-saving healthcare services. Ochsner supports this TIGER grant application because this federal transportation investment would help Jefferson Highway become a healthcare corridor to better serve our patients, our employees and our neighbors.” 


Commissioner Wegner stated that this new Jefferson Highway Corridor would connect New Orleans and Jefferson Parish bus lines and connect disadvantaged residents to employment opportunities. 

Commissioner Wegner stated that the transfer facility on Jefferson Highway would bring 3 routes into one area so that riders could easily transfer to other buses which would give the riders a greatly improved variety and depth of options for travel.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:
Justin Augustine stated that there would be a fireworks display on the 4th of July on the River and the Ferry Service would be extended ½ hour extra after the fireworks cease.  The Coast Guard via Radio Command would notify startup.

Justin Augustine stated that the Riverfront Streetcar Service would cease service at 8:45 p.m. until the fireworks show ended.  

Justin Augustine stated that staff attended the City Council Transportation Meeting and the meeting went very well.

Justin Augustine stated that U.S. Transportation Secretary Anthony Foxx announced that the Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) grant program received 585 applications from across the country totaling $9.3 billion in requested funding – over 18 times more than the $500 million that would be awarded. Now in its eighth year, the TIGER program has continued to attract overwhelming demand from communities of all sizes, with 337 applications coming from urban areas and 248 from rural communities. The high level of interest underscores the continued need for transportation investment nationwide.
Justin Augustine stated that the RTA submitted a TIGER Grant to extend the Rampart Streetcar from Elysian Fields Avenue to Press Street.
TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1, 2015 to August 30, 2016.

Mark Major stated that on June 21, 2016, the RTA received authority from FTA to move the Ferry Design from 30% to 60%.


Mark Major stated that the extended ferry hours would be through December 31, 2016.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of May were $429,927.86 and, less fare collected of $140,329.21, resulted in a net billing for the month of $289,598.65.


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of May was $1,129,649.04, less the net billing of $289,598.65, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $22,455.75; RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $22,655.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, were $28,319.00 which gives a May 2016 balance of $811,930.64 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 52,729 and there were 90 Scooters for a total of 52,819 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 405 pedestrians and 27,787 vehicles for a total of 28,192 passengers.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 

Martin Pospisil reported that the rail and track slab was 100% complete from Canal Street from Elysian Fields Avenue.
Martin Pospisil reported that there was only one more waterline tie in left on Canal Street.
Martin Pospisil reported that the landscaping was completed between Elysian Fields and Esplanade Avenues. 
Martin Pospisil reported that the new substation would provide power to the Rampart Streetcar Line and enhance streetcar networking for more streetcars. 


Martin Pospisil reported the following:

· Original Contract Value:




$41,154,229
· Change Orders Value:

   



$-    513,944
· Revised Contract Value:





$40,640,285
· Estimated Value of Change Order Under Negotiation 

$     300,000
· 64 Differing Site Conditions to Date 
· All for underground conflicts
· To date value approximately $500,000
· Billed to Bid Item for Differing Site Conditions - $300,000 available in the Original Contract
· Internal Monthly Cost Review Meetings (AWC, Transdev, PB and TMG)
· Current DBE Goal at 32% (28.56% Required by Contract)

· Monthly Project Update for the Community 

Next meeting (likely the last meeting) on July 12th at 6:00 p.m. (hosted by Second Vine Wine on Touro Street)
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR CARROLLTON:
Fred Basha reported that Change Order CO-02 $31,639.96 requested Board Approval to Replace Corroded Underground Pipes Found after the Excavation. 

CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:


Fred Basha reported that the solicitation for construction was released on May 23, 2016 and the Pre-Bid meeting was held on June 9, 2016.  All bids were due on June 23, 2016.

Fred Basha reported that 3 bids were received from  - Boh Bros., Archer Western, and Cycle Construction.

Fred Basha reported that CO-03 to Infinity requested $47,400.07 for the Extra Bid Package. 

Justin Augustine stated that due to the rebid process, the RTA would save $3 Million.
ST. CHARLES SPECIAL TRACKWORK

Fred Basha reported that at today’s meeting staff was requesting the Board to approval solicit for a Construction Contract to replace the End of the Line Crossover Track at Carrollton and Claiborne Avenues.

RANDOLPH BUILDING ELECTRICAL MODIFICATION


Fred Basha reported that at today’s meeting staff was requesting the Board to solicit for the Randolph Building Electrical Modifications Construction Contract to add Circuits to the Emergency Generator.
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that the RTA received $110,187,094.68 from FEMA and FEMA was currently working with a very small team.

Fred Basha stated that 110 PW’s were in close out with 108 closed and 2 in the final close out process and staff was working with FEMA and GOHSEP to expedite PW closures. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Revenue was in a positive position and it has a positive year to date variance.


Ronald Baptiste reported that during the month of May, the Passenger Fare Line Item had a downward trend; one reason was during the month of May there was very heavy rain and historically ridership goes down and during the last weekend in May during Jazz Fest it rained.

Ronald Baptiste reported that passengers were choosing non-traditional forms of fares such as mobile ticket applications and passes and, because of the discounts administered from these forms of fares, there is an impact on the average fare per rider.


Ronald Baptiste reported that some of the ridership was counted multiple times during the Crosstie and SELA Projects because some riders took multiple forms of transportation and got counted twice.


Ronald Baptiste reported that because fuel prices were low, some people were choosing to drive their vehicles instead of taking transit.

Ronald Baptiste reported that staff wanted to forecast passenger ridership for the remainder of the year so it would not impact the budget.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA had different modes of transportation during the SELA and Crosstie Projects.  Passenger may have originally taken the streetcar but had to get off the streetcar and finish the trip on the bus and/or the other way around.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Ronald Baptiste stated that the Money Counting Room was counting the money that was coming through the fareboxes.

Ronald Baptiste stated that through the Budgetary Process, the farebox revenue and ridership information were used to determine an average fare and those two components were used to estimate revenue.

Commissioner Roth stated that the one day pass was also impacting the average fare because passengers can take multiple trips on that one day pass. 
In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that there was a 30 day pass that passengers can use and it does not have to be 30 consecutive days.
Justin Augustine reported that the average fare only cost 83¢ per rider when the discounts were applied and the RTA bus fare was one of the cheapest in the nation and the RTA needs a fare increase; the last fare increase was in 1999.
Commissioner Roth stated that the RTA needed to be conscience of its riders that have to stand in the heat waiting for a bus.

Justin Augustine stated that the pressure was on the Maintenance Department to keep the buses and air conditioners running.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA had very strong Sales Tax Revenue for the month;  March revenue came in higher than what was budgeted and that revenue absorbed the difference in the Passenger Fare and the agency was in a very strong position.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Operating Expense Line Item, there was an adjustment made to the Service Line Item but the line item was on budget year to date. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Casualty and Liability Line Item, through the efforts of the insurance brokers and the 3rd Party Administrator managing the claims, a positive variance took place during the month of May and the expenses were slightly below budget. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item had an adjustment made to a particular item and through consultation  with the auditors and the through the interpretation of the agreement that was signed a couple of years ago,  an agreement was reached and the accrual was complete for that line item.

 Ronald Baptiste reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 

Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Government Operating Assistance Line Item, the RTA received a higher amount than what was budgeted for Preventative Maintenance for the month and that would continue to be reflected for the rest of the year.
Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Governmental Non-Operating Fixed Assets Construction Cost for the Capital Expenditure Line Item, the Carrollton Project started and the RTA would start to see the money that was budgeted for 2015 roll over into 2016 and would start incurring costs and the Napoleon Facility would start not long after.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Capital Expenditures on Interest Income Line Item was at budget and has earned a little more than what was anticipated.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA ended the month in a positive position for the month and was at a positive position year to date.
Commissioner Herrera asked for staff to look into the decrease in Passenger Fares and the decrease in the Maritime Ridership.

2015 FINANCIAL AUDIT 

Kathleen Zuniga, Carr Riggs & Ingram, stated that the RTA had a clean audit and she thanked Justin Augustine, Mark Major and Ronald Baptiste.

Tina Stewart, Carr Riggs & Ingram, stated that Passenger Fare Revenue increased by $545,000 for calendar year 2015 as compared to 2014.  Revenue went from $19.4 Million in calendar year 2014 to $19.9 Million in calendar year 2015.

Tina Stewart stated that the RTA received a $6.8 Million settlement from BP Exploration.


Tina Stewart stated that GASB 68 & 71, which address the Pension and the Liabilities of the Pension were implemented and there was a $20 Million asset related to the Pension and $18 Million of that was related to prior year and the RTA had an OPEB asset of $3.2 Million for the year ended December 31, 2015 and $4.5 Million was from the year ended December 31, 2014.

Becky Hammond, Carr Riggs & Ingram stated that there was a clean audit for the Single Audit.


Becky Hammond stated that there $15.3 Million of Federal Expenditures and the Federal Transit Cluster was the Major Program included in the Single Audit and $14.7 Million was the Total Federal Transit Cluster.

Becky Hammond stated that by Audit Standards, the auditors were required to communicate certain maters about the audit to the RTA and there were no sufficient findings of the audit and the biggest change was the implementation of GASB.


Ronald Baptiste stated that he wanted to thank the CRI and Bruno team and he said that staff has a very professional relationship with them and they worked very well with his Senior Team, Stephanie Pulley and Denise Stevenson, and the clean audit is a reflection of a good working relationship with his Senior Team.

Justin Augustine stated that the Audit was a very difficult process, especially with the implementation of the new GASB.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to authorize the Board to accept the 2015 Financial Audit.  Resolution No. 16-032 was adopted unanimously.

2015 SINGLE AUDIT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking the Board to accept the 2015 Single Audit.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize the Board to accept the 2015 Single Audit.  Resolution No. 16-033 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.  She said that the Ferry items were being handled for administrative purposes and had not been reviewed.
TO AMEND:

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE – TASK – 4 – ST. CHARLES STREETCAR ACCESSIBILITY PLAN

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise – Task 4 – St. Charles Streetcar Accessibility Plan. 

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize a contract amendment to Manning Architects for Professional On-Call Architectural/Engineering Services – Small Business Enterprise Task 4 – St. Charles Streetcar Accessibility Plan. Resolution No. 16-034 was adopted.

CANAL BLVD. TERMINAL – ENGINEERING 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for Canal Blvd. Terminal – Engineering.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize a contract amendment to Infinity Engineering Consultants, LLC.   Resolution No. 16-035 was adopted.
THE STATE OF GOOD REPAIR – CARROLLTON BARN PROJECT MANAGER/CONSTRUCTION MANAGER

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE – TASK 1 – FERRY TERMINAL 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to amend the contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Enterprise – Task 1 – Ferry Terminal Project Management/Construction Management.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize a contract amendment with Royal Engineers for the provision of Project Management/Construction Management Services for the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Project.  Resolution No. 16-037 was adopted. 

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE – TASK 2 SURVEY (LAND HYDRO) AND NON DESTRUCTIVE TESTING

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to amend the contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise – Task 2 – Ferry Wharf Structural Integrity Assessment for Survey (Land Hydro) and Non Destructive Testing.


Commissioner Tillery oved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize a contract amendment with GOTECH, INC.  Resolution No. 16-038 was adopted.
PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE TASK 5 – BANK STABILITY, WHARF AND SITE CIVIL DESIGN SERVICES
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise – Task 5 – Bank Stability, Wharf and Site Civil Design Services.


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize the Board to amend a contract with Infinity Engineering Consultants, LLC.  for Professional On-Call Small Business Enterprise Task 5 – Bank Stability, Wharf and Site Civil Design Services.  Resolution No. 16-039 was adopted unanimously.
PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES BUSINESS ENTERPRISE – TASK 6 – BUILDING FACILITIES, LANDSCAPE AND MONUMENT ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN SERVICES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise – Task 6 – Building Facilities, Landscape and Monument Architectural Design Services.  


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize the Board to amended a contract with MANNING ARCHITECTS for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise Task 6 – Building Facilities, Landscape and Monument Architectural Design Services.   Resolution No. 16-040 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:
ST. CHARLES LINE CROSSOVER TRACK AND CROSSTIE REPLACEMENT
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for St. Charles Line Crossover Track and Crosstie Replacement.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the solicitation of the St. Charles Line Crossover Track and Crosstie Replacement.  Verbal Motion 16-032 was approved unanimously.

ELECTRICAL MODIFICATIONS TO THE RANDOLPH FACILITY
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Electrical Modifications to the Randolph Facility.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to approve the solicitation for the Electrical Modifications to The Randolph Facility.  Verbal Motion 16-033 was approved unanimously.


Commissioner Herrera stated that the RTA awarded $2.5 Million to Small Businesses related to the Ferry Project.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Gerard Guter reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for May for buses was 2.81, rail was 2.98 and paratransit 2.68.
Gerard Guter reported that contributing factors to fixed route vehicle accidents were multiple detours and construction throughout the system diverting vehicles from normal routes, passenger vehicles making left turns into the path of the oncoming streetcars and fixed objects were the leading causes of chargeable bus accidents and the increase in the number of new operators in the system.  
Gerard Guter reported that staff was working on the Mirror Stations, diminishing clearance course (Wall Street), random ride alongs with operators, safety & operations staff earlier morning presence, personal safety messages and safety messages over the radio system to each mode.
Gerard Guter reported that boardings per hour for the month of May were bus 22.60, rail 46.00 and paratransit 1.90. 
Gerard Guter reported that On Time Performance for bus was 75.50%, rail was 64.40% and paratransit was 89.27% 
Gerard Guter reported that 64% of the lines experienced detours or service interruptions; 25 service disruptions, including 7 long term detours, affected service in May and 6.4% of bus trips and 10.0% of streetcar trips ran earlier.
Gerard Guter reported that there were 22 Service Disruptions, 3 Short Term Detours and 7 Long Term Detours.

In response to Chairman Longoria, Gerard Guter stated that these service disruptions included the entire work taking place in the City. 

Gerard Guter reported that the Rideline received 20,140 calls in May, and answered 17,297; 2,843 calls were abandoned and 85.88% of calls were answered and 14.12% of calls were abandoned.

Gerard Guter reported that the IVR did not work for 10 days during the month of May leading to longer hold times and increased abandoned calls.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Gerard Guter reported that when the pick changed, there were issues with the IVR and the Operations Department was trying to get ahead of the schedule changes to help with the concerns with the IVR.

ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Karen Sider reported that 634 persons visited the ID Center in May.

Karen Sider reported that 248 ID Cards, 71 senior cards, 16 fixed-route, 85 ADA cards and 76 Medicare Cards had been issued and 386 people came in for applications or information. 

Karen Sider reported that 144 ADA applications had been processed, 73 approved, 29 denied, and 80 ADA and fixed route applications were mailed. 
Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit office had 24,107 requests for trips and 18,246 completed trips with an on-time performance of 89.27% and the number of active clients is 1,262.
Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 95,163 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 5,170 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 2,014 wheelchair passengers and 7,425 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.
Karen Sider reported that 14 complaints and 5 commendations were filed this month regarding Paratransit Service.  The highest categories were vehicle no shows and drivers attitudes.

Karen Sider reported Commissioner Roth’s Community Meeting was held May 18th in the RTA Board Room with 35 seniors present, and one community outreach session was held at Harmony House in Treme.

Karen Sider reported that on Thursday, May 26, 2016, the New Orleans Council on Aging’s Annual Senior Fest was held at the UNO Lakefront Arena.  This year’s theme was “Blaze a Trail’, and it was reported how older Americans were continuing to blaze trails locally as well as nationally.  More than 800 seniors attended these activities and participated in the entertainment portion performing songs from Motown.

Chairman Longoria stated that Commissioner Roth did a lot of work on her on time with the ADA Community. 
public hearing authorization – rampart streetcar 

operationS plan
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to hold a Public Hearing for the Rampart Streetcar Operations Plan.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Board to hold a Public Hearing for Rampart Streetcar Operations Plan.  Resolution No. 16-041 was adopted unanimously. 


Chairman Longoria stated that Rampart Streetcar Line was projected to enter revenue service in the 3rd Quarter of 2016 and service proposals were being developed and would be on the RTA website for review by the community on July 1, 2016.

Chairman Longoria stated that all the information regarding the Rampart Streetcar Line would be posted on the buses and streetcars beginning July 5, 2016 and sessions would be held at keys stops in the impacted areas in the mornings during the week of July 11, 2016 and evening meetings the week of July 11, 2016 and the dates and locations would be announced on July 1, 2016 and the Public Hearing would be held on Tuesday, July 19, 2016 in the RTA’s Board Room.

Chairman Longoria stated that RTA prides itself on its inclusion of the community when making decisions that affect the transit riding public and was looking forward to receiving community input and riders could call the Rideline at 248-3900 or check the RTA website for more information.  

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


Shawn D. Jackson stated that she was proposing “A Free Ride Day” On the RTA with an invitation to Jefferson Transit (JET) to participate.


Shawn D. Jackson stated that the concept was to have a day when all public transit in Orleans and Jefferson Parishes would be free to ride.  Bus lines, streetcars and special services such as LIFT, ferries; etc. would have no charge.


Shawn D. Jackson stated that the day would begin at 12 midnight on the designated date and end at 12 midnight the next morning totaling 24 hours.   The suggested date is April 22, 2017, Earth Day.  Earth Day is a point of national recognition of the environmental concerns, needs and actions in the United States.


Shawn D. Jackson stated that the main goals of the Free Ride Day with RTA and JET would be:

· To recognize and elevate the RTA Environmental Commitment Program and JET Transit Improvement Program
· To increase ridership long-term by retaining a percentage of persons trying the Transit System for the first time and/or returning to the Service
· To seek partnerships with local, state and national partners to promote environmental awareness and public transit.

Shawn D. Jackson stated that her role would be as a volunteer and lead coordinator working in partnership with key RTA and JET staffs in planning and reporting and identifying and applying for funding to underwrite the administrative, operational and marketing/publicity expenses of the Free Riding Day, organizing local businesses, particularly those on routes serviced by both transit authorities, in Orleans and Jefferson Parishes, putting in place Free Ride Day special offers and activities and the other related project needs.
Shawn D Jackson stated that the marketing campaigns could echo current outreach and slogans of the Orleans and Jefferson Parish entities and also new actions and language around the goals could be developed.

Shawn D. Jackson stated that this was presented to Jefferson Parish in August, 2015.

Chairman Longoria stated that the Free Riding Day was a great idea to reduce carbon emissions and to introduce transit to people that were not riding and to give people an opportunity to ride transit for free.

Chairman Longoria stated that the RTA was on board but needed to figure out all the permanent details.

Deslie Isidore stated that the RTA needed to work out the details and someone from staff would contact Shawn Jackson.

Heidi Schmalbach stated that she worked with disadvantaged young people in the community and she wanted permission from the RTA to work with the agency in developing bus shelters around the City with her group of kids and she asked for the RTA’s support.

Brenda Holmes stated that the bus stop had not been placed at Desire Street and Marais Street.

Brenda Holmes stated that Carver High School was re-opening this school year and the RTA needed to add another bus to the Louisa Bus Line because more service was going to be needed once school opened
Brenda Holmes stated that benches and/or shelters were needed at Louisa and Chef Menteur Highway.

Brenda Holmes stated that some of the operators on the weekend needed to slow down because they were passing up passengers at bus stops.


Brenda Holmes stated that some riders have concerns regarding the schedule for the Rampart Streetcar Line.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA has not taken any actions regarding the Rampart Streetcar Line and the public process would take place regarding that particular line. 


Justin Augustine stated that the Board just authorized to hold a Public Hearing regarding the Rampart Streetcar Line at today’s meeting.

Valerie Jefferson stated that the ATU International Women’s Caucus was being held in New Orleans July 7-July 10, 2016.


Valerie Jefferson stated that Commissioner Major, Commissioner Roth and Justin Augustine would be speakers at the conference.


Valerie Jefferson asked if the Road Supervisors could ride with the operators on the vehicles because the passengers cooperate better with the operators when the Road Supervisors rode on the buses and streetcars.


Valerie Jefferson stated that the Operations Department should ride the buses and streetcars more frequently.

Alan Drake submitted to the Board of Commissioners his concerns regarding specific routes. 

Alan Drake stated that the St. Claude Bus has issues staying on schedule due to the bridge and the trains.


Richelle Lee stated that the buses pass up passengers at the stop across from Walmart on Broad Street due to the construction taking place at that particular stop.

In response to Richelle Lee, Jacques Robichaux stated that the RTA has a vendor that treats the buses for bugs.


Jacques Robichaux stated that the chemical that the vendor was using changed and bugs became an issue on the buses.  
Jacques Robichaux stated that the vendor realized that his chemical had been changed and addressed the issues and the vendor treated all of the buses at the station. 


Jacques Robichaux also asked Richelle Lee to communicate to passengers that ride the buses and the streetcars to please stop eating on the vehicles. 


In response to Richelle Lee, Gerard Guter stated that the Broad/Michoud bus would be changed on September 4, 2016.  

Richelle Lee asked that when operators see passengers running for a bus to please wait and don’t pass the passengers up.


Gerard Guter stated that the operators were currently going through Customer Service Training to help better deal with passengers.


Ronald Baptiste stated that he saw an operator wait for someone running for the bus and the operator stopped at a non designated stop and picked up the passenger.


In response to Richelle Lee, Justin Augustine stated that she should note the time and take the bus number down when the operators pass her up and send an email to Gerard Guter. 

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of June 28, 2016 at 11:57 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-034 was approved unanimously.
